Parish of Bentworth, Lasham and Shalden (BLS)                                                                                                      Minutes of The  Meeting of the PCC                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Thursday 13 March, 1700                                                                                                                     Shalden Village Hall, GU4 4DX                                     
1. Present: Revd David Chattell  (DC) Chairperson; PCC members, Bentworth: Cathy Dumelow (CD); Mervyn Dunwoody (MD); Liz  Preece (LP);  Lasham: Antonia Goor (AG); Sarah Miskella (SM);  Shalden: Michael Campbell (MC) ; Kirsty Ennever (KE).
Ellie Elder (EE) Assistant Parish Administrator
2. Apologies: Peter Rankin (PR) Vice Chair
3. The meeting opened with a prayer and the Collect for the day led by DC
4. Bentworth Faculty Application: CD requested that the PCC support the application of Mrs Dawn Ayres for a double burial space in Bentworth Churchyard. As Mrs Ayres was born and married in Bentworth, and her parents are buried in the graveyard, the PCC agreed unanimously to support this request.
5. Walking the Wessex Way: DC explained this initiative by Bishop Phillip is a vision for the Diocese whereby communities can reflect on their own history and stories through the lenses of Loving, Serving, Learning and Growing to enable us to reflect on where God is leading us. Parishes will be encouraged to write their own stories to encourage community engagement in the church. MC felt Bishop Phillip’s commitment to rural parishes allayed his concerns regarding large parish ‘hubs’ with reduced clergy support. Both SM, AG and KE stressed the importance of engaging with people rather than more fund raising. DC commented on the relevance of the Gospels to the present world situation and recommended Walking the Wessex Way be part of our next agenda. MC volunteered to write headlines to guide our thinking.
6. Incumbent Vacancy: DC outlined the process for reappointment: following the Archdeacon’s meeting with the PCCs a small group will be tasked with drafting a Parish Profile and Role description. MD and PR agreed to join this group. Once the advert has been placed a committee comprising PCC representatives (MD and SM from BLS) will meet with the Archdeacon as Chair, the Area Dean and the Patrons to draw up a shortlist and proceed to the interview stage. The anticipated time scale is seven months.
7. Electoral Roll:  KE has now distributed the forms and some have been returned but 
parishioners need reminding to complete and return their applications. 
8. APCM Planning: This will be held in Shalden Village Hall at 6pm on Thursday 1 May where the changes to the electoral roll, parish activities and financial matters will be presented. The CMF Usage slides from Colin Harbidge will also be shown.
9. Appointment of Independent Examiner. MD is actively looking for someone to fill this role.
10. Financial Update:  In response to a question from MC, MD informed the group that BLS gives back 59% of its income to the Diocese with the diocesan average being 32%.
Reflecting on the recent Deanery Synod MC felt that Colin Harbidge (Diocesan Secretary and Chief Operating Officer), gave an excellent PowerPoint presentation explaining how the Diocese uses the CMF payments. DC proposed the presentation should be used at the APCM on 1 May. MD suggested that if people understood how this money is used, they might be more willing to donate to the BLS General Fund rather than switching to donations to local Fabric Funds. 
11. New service Booklet:  This has now been drafted and EE will forward a copy to the PCC for final approval prior to printing.  
12. Safeguarding Updates: No events have been recorded and CD reminded everyone of the importance of completing both parts of the Safeguarding training. 
13. Closing Prayer: The meeting closed with a prayer led by DC


	Future Dates

	[bookmark: _Hlk172798151]7 April TBC
	All Saints  Hall, Alton
	BLS/POTR PCCs meeting with the Archdeacon

	Wednesday 16 April
	Electoral Roll revision
	End date

	Thursday 17 April
	All Churches
	Display notice of APCM


	Thursday 1 May, 1800
	Shalden Village Hall
	APCM

	Monday 19 May 1700
	Wingfield House GU34 5SG
	PCC Meeting

	Thursday 10 July, 1700
	Bentworth Church (tbc)
	PCC Meeting

	Sunday 20 July pm
	Old Park Farm, Beech GU34 4AP
	Parish Tea Party


                              
14. Future Agenda Items: 
	Safeguarding and training                  

	APCM results and responses

	New Service Booklet

	Incumbent vacancy update 

	Walking the Wessex Way

	Financial update




15. The meeting closed at 1840 with thanks to KE for the refreshments.

